
CITY COUNCIL 
Work Session Meeting Minutes 

April 22, 2024 

Mayor Drotzmann called the work session meeting to order at 6:01pm. Present were Councilors Hardin, 
Barron, Primmer, Duron, Linton (arrived at 6:05pm), McCarthy, Peterson, and Myers. Staff in attendance 
included: City Manager Byron Smith, Assistant City Manager Mark Morgan, City Attorney Rich Tovey, Chief 
Edmiston, Planning Director Clint Spencer, Finance Director Ignacio Palacios, HES General Manager Nate 
Rivera, Parks and Recreation Director Brandon Artz, Court Administrator Jillian Viles, Assistant City Recorder 
Heather La Beau, and City Recorder Lilly Alarcon-Strong.  

Broadband Effort Updates 
Hermiston Energy Services General Manager Nate Rivera gave information (PowerPoint Presentation 
attached) regarding broadband updates and findings to include the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 
data coverage and eCheckup speed tests for Hermiston and surrounding areas and focused on the higher 
percentage of unserved households and businesses per census block and discrepancies found with the FCC 
reporting.  

Mr. Rivera gave information regarding the possibility of the City of Hermiston providing an open network fiber 
utility that could be used by all, both public and private sectors, with links to every property in Hermiston. The 
utility would be owned by the City of Hermiston to ensure local autonomy; however, many different service 
providers would be able to use the system to provide a variety of services at competitive rates for all 
consumers. Mr. Rivera gave information regarding Ziply Fiber and the services they could provide to the overall 
City and underserved locations in the area as previously mentioned.  

Mayor Drotzmann stated due to time constraints the Council will continue this discussion during the regular 
meeting, after the March Financial Report item. 

Safety Plan Introduction 
City Planner Clint Spencer introduced Nick Foster from Kittleson and Associates, Inc. who specialize in 
Transportation Engineering and Planning who is helping the City in the development of the City’s Safety Action 
Plan. Mr. Foster gave information (PowerPoint Presentation attached) regarding the Plan: to identify safety 
improvements to reduce fatalities and serious injuries on the City’s transportation system for people driving, 
biking, walking, and rolling. The Plan, which has been funded by a federal grant, will help gather community 
input, develop safety strategies, set a goal to aim for zero fatal and serious injury crashes, and more all within 
the community. 

Mr. Spencer stated the Plan was previously presented to the Planning Commission, Commissioners are in 
attendance at tonight’s meeting, and are all in full support of this Plan.  

Mayor Drotzmann thanked Mr. Foster for the important information as streets, sidewalks, and public access 
areas are essential and safety is a priority for all.  

Adjournment 
Mayor Drotzmann adjourned the work session meeting at 7:02pm and stated the Council will convene 
immediately for their regular council meeting. 
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